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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th October 2010 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, A Mayer, D Lewis, P Lyon, D Chesson, N Thom, Borough Councillor Mrs Aline Hicks, 7 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming Mrs Aline Hicks who was standing in for Borough Councillor Mick Burgess who is on sick leave at the moment.

2110.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  Cllr Lewis declared an interest in agenda item 10a) 
minute no. 2119 a)
2111.
Update Register of Councillors Interests: None
2112.
Apologies and reason for absence:  Borough Councillor Mick Burgess and Community Warden Karen Peck

The meeting was adjourned for the public session
2113.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th September 2010:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record. 
2114.
Matters Arising:  See Clerk's Report.  

2115.
Planning Applications:  These applications had been circulated to Cllrs before the meeting.


10/01118/AS  Wittersham Coachworks – Insertion of obscure glazed first floor window and increase in size of ground floor window to that approved under 09/0050/AS on NW elevation.  Insertion of ground floor window on side SW elevation.  Change in orientation and size of detached garage approved under 09/00050/AS – Clerk informed the meeting that she had received e-mails from the planning department explaining that neither the Council nor the neighbours had been consulted on the changes to the previous application as the design and articulation was improved and the Parish Council had supported the original scheme.  Councillors had listened to the comments made by members of the public during the Public Session and after a full discussion there was a majority decision to support this application but to note that the Council was unhappy with the incomplete application.  Borough Councillor Hicks offered to set up a meeting with Martin Vink of the planning Department to discuss our concerns over decisions which had been made.  During this discussion the meeting had been suspended for two minutes whilst a question was asked of a member of the public.


10/014247/AS  Hill House, Moons Green – Erection of replacement garage to rear of dwelling (amended scheme to that approved under 09/00300/AS)  Councillors agreed to fully support this application.
2116.
Youth Forum update:   Clerk had received clarification on the Tenterden Hub.  Tenterden would have a forum made up of representatives from Youth Forums in Wittersham, Appledore, Rolvenden, etc then two from that forum would report to the Ashford Forum.  A visit to a mobile skate park at Bethersden has been arranged by the Tenterden Detached Youth Project with a pick up point in Wittersham.  Clerk to distribute letters to those youngsters who had shown an interest in a skate park in the village.
2117.
Fencing on land at Woodland View update:  Clerk reported that she had spoken with Chris Wade at KCC.  Driving across a Village Green is a grey area.  He asked whether ABC had a written agreement that access to the fenced off area could be across the Village Green.  Clerk had requested this information from the Legal Department but had received no response.  Clerk had also received a reply from Jennifer Shaw, Housing Department with regard to a new Local Needs Housing Survey.  Unfortunately this would not be possible as there is a valid planning permission on the site and ABC continues to work towards resolving the Village Green registration issue.  
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Clerk had also received a phone call from Annabel McKie, Southern Housing asking if the Council would support a smaller development just for Local Needs Housing.  Clerk had replied in the affirmative and had  emailed the preferred sites.  It was agreed that the fenced off area would now be dropped from future agendas unless there was anything positive to report. 
2118.
To consider a donation to the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal:  Councillors agreed a donation of £100.
2119.
Correspondence: 


at this point Cllr Lewis left the meeting and returned after item a) had been decided upon.


a)  Wittersham Sports Club – request for donation.  Councillors agreed to a donation of £100.

b)  Wittersham Bonfire Committee – request to use Coronation field for Bonfire celebrations on 13th November 2010.  Clerk had received a completed 'permission request' form.  After a short discussion Cllrs agreed to this, reiterating that a copy of the insurance cover should be with the Clerk before the event takes place.

c)  Carillion Highways Maintenance – re bid for Highways Maintenance Contract.  Clerk to thank them for their interest and to express our concern over the quality of pot hole filling and the emptying of storm gullies.

Previously circulated

d)  KCC Minerals & Waste Core Strategy Consultation – no comments made     e)  English Rural Housing Association- The Bulletin     f)  Clerks & Local Councils Direct     g)  Local Council Review


Forwarded by E-mail

h)  ABC – Guidance notes – rural local needs housing     i)  Wittersham Fete Committee – Minutes of AGM held on 22/9/10     j)  Action with Communities in Rural Kent – Parish Plan Newsletter Issue 4

2120.
To Authorise Payment:

i)   Venus Cleaners – Street Cleaning during September £100 - Authorised

ii)  To reimburse Cllr Lyon £14.81 for replacement lock for gate to Coronation Field- Authorised

iii) HM Revenue & Customs – Paye for July, August & September - Authorised

iv) Clerk's expenses 17th March to 30th September 2010 £135.14 - Authorised

v)  Village Hall – Hire of Club Room - £45 – Authorised 

vi) Ray Pilcher – To erect new Notice Board at the top of Lloyds Green - £85 – Authorised
2121.
Working Party Reports:


a) 
Finance 



i)   Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed


ii)  Half Yearly Statement – Clerk explained this to the Meeting

b)
Planning:  



Decisions received


10/01000/AS  Pear Tree Cottage – Change of use of land to residential and the 
repositioning of approved garage (03/02124/AS) and new vehicular access           Granted
 
c)
Highways & Footpaths –  Road surface is sinking where water to The Green had been 
connected.  Clerk to report
d) Open Spaces – Clerk reported that the lock to Coronation Field which it was thought had 
been stolen had been 
found by our Street Cleaner on the footpath between The Ewe & 
Lamb and the Oast.  Clerk had already thanked her for returning it.  Cllr Lyon asked if it 
would be possible to purchase bark for the rosebuds.  Cllrs agreed.  This would be paid 
for out of Clerk's expenses and then allocated to the correct heading.
e)
Cemetery –  Nothing to report
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2122.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 


i)  Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Thom gave a short report noting that Robert Pudan is now cutting the perimeter hedge.  The AGM will be held shortly.  Unfortunately the car park lights keep failing.


ii)  Tenterden Day Centre 20th September – Cllr Mash gave a report on the AGM she had attended.  Many changes will be taking place.  In management, trustees and Social Service funding.


iii) KALC 6th October – Cllr Rivers reported on the meeting he had attended which had discussed policing in the Borough.  To note that the LDF is held in abeyance.

2123.
KALC - Parish News No. 350:  Nothing in particular to note.

2124.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised
2125.
Date of Next Full Council Meeting:  9th November 2010
2126.
Items for information: None
The meeting closed at 21.17hrs

For Outlook on Oxney –   Meeting with Martin Vink ABC Planning Department with regard to their planning procedure.
